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                 EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE
ITEM: 
Administrative Item #B 



SUBMITTAL DATE:  February 15, 2006 
SUBJECT:  Appointment of Members to the Council for Youth Development 
RECOMMENDATION:  That the Workforce Development Board (WDB) Executive Committee approve the Council for Youth Development’s (CYD) recommendation to appoint of Roger Castro, Michael Franklin, Craig Van Houten, Angela Lewis and David Watts to the CYD. 
BACKGROUND:   The following individuals were nominated and recommended for approval at the January 25, 2005 CYD meeting:
Roger Castro is an Army veteran and is currently employed by United Way of the Inland Valley as Director of Public-Sector Campaigns, which includes the Riverside County Employee Campaign combined with the Federal Campaign and the California State Employee Charitable Campaign.  Mr. Castro is an avid Boy Scout supporter which formed his youth vision and involvement.  He firmly believes faith-based organizations involvement in today’s youth are of great importance to all young people.  Mr. Castro is a proud Rotarian and is heavily involved in all aspects of improving Inland Empire communities.  Roger Castro is a proud husband and father of seven children and currently resides in Lake Elsinore.  

Michael Franklin is the Youth Advisor for the Eastside Youth Council.  He participated in the Riverside County Board of Supervisor Youth Advisory Council in the “Be the Change” event, a community event for East Riverside which addresses the issues of community and race relations.  Mr. Franklin is very interested in assisting youth in reaching their highest employment and educational goals.  His involvement as a member of the CYD will allow him to make the connection between other youth organizations in order to enhance employment and educational opportunities for youth.  Mr. Franklin looks forward to providing a fresh perspective from a Riverside County young person’s point of view.

Craig Van Houten currently serves as the Senior Director of Career Programs at Eagles Peak Charter School where he directs the Career Path High School and Wathen Aviation High School programs.  He previously served as Manager of Career Development Services at the San Diego Job Corps Center and as Director of Title III at Palomar Community College.  Prior to moving to Southern California, he served in several positions at Western Montana College including Director of Student Services and Assistant to the President.  Mr. Van Houten earned a Bachelor of Science degree in Secondary Education and a Master of Education degree in Counseling at Western Montana College and holds California Community College Counselor and Chief Administrative Officer credentials.

Angela Lewis is the Admissions Counselor for Job Corps.  She has been helping the youth in Riverside County for five years counseling individuals and providing educational and vocational guidance services.  She previously worked for the Youth Services Program at the L.A. Unified School District where she serviced the Pregnant Minor Program as well as the Adult Education Continuation Schools and the Regional Occupational Program.
David Watts is a senior at Riverside Poly High School.  He is involved in many extracurricular activities, including varsity football.  This will be his fourth year as a member of the Second District Youth Advisory Council and his second year as Chairman for the Youth Summit.  Upon his graduation, David plans to go to college.
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